Minutes of the November 11, 2019 Meeting – Forest Lakes Club
Chairman Jeff Vincent called the meeting to order at 8:05 p.m.  Members of the board present included Debbie Devenny, Jared McCall, Greg Smith and Luke Wolters.  Gary Branning and Joe Watkins were unable to attend.  Also present was member Karen Perl and club manager, Dorothy Gorman.

Treasurer’s Report

We currently have $10,873.71 in the Byram Twp. escrow account, $31,515.79 in the dam assessment account, $57,385.50 in the operating account and $26,301.44 in the MMF for a total of $126,076.44.  
A motion was made by Jared McCall and seconded by Luke Wolters to accept the minutes of the September 9, 2019 meeting as read.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

Discussion  
There was a brief discussion of “wild turkeys” roaming throughout Forest Lakes.  Some communities in the southern portion of New Jersey have a problem with turkeys attacking residents and breaking windows.  

The docks were removed from Cove beach last week.  We asked our dock person to look over the docks and make sure they are in good condition for next season.  The docks are over 28 years old and may need to be replaced/refurbished within the next couple of years.  

A club member advised the board of a dead tree on club property which may hit the power lines when it falls.  Our tree man was contacted and will be taking it down shortly.

A club member attached a canoe to a tree at boardwalk beach which is against club rules.  One of the board members will be speaking with the member and asking him to remove the canoe and the bolts ASAP.

We had a minor leak in the ceiling at the clubhouse.  The roof was checked and the flashing was reattached and the gutters cleaned.

We received a letter from the State of New Jersey, Department of Dam Safety, regarding our 2018 inspection report.  The division reviewed the report and the structure was found to be in satisfactory condition by our engineer.  Our next formal inspection is in 2020.

The board discussed the possibility of an “initiation fee” for new club members.  The board will contact our attorney to see if this required a by-law change.

A motion was made by Jared McCall and seconded by Debbie Devenny to adjourn the meeting at 9:20 p.m.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

